MINUTES – MARCH 9, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, March 9, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Bob Hathaway, Joe Riffle, Monte Porter, and Jeff Tate. Also present were Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Chief Roy Whitehead, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Kay Reiter of Sandusky County Economic Development Corp. (SCEDC), Larry Lowe,  and Karen Schepman. Council member Judy Karchner was excused.
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of February 23, and minutes of the Administrative & Personnel Committee meeting of February 28 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- Larry Lowe requested permission for a liquor permit for the WYO Reverse Raffle to be held in April. Tate made a motion to allow the request for a liquor permit, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Tracy, Hathaway, Porter, and Riffle. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Kay Reiter from the SCEDC thanked the Mayor and Council for their contribution of $1,000.00 to support the 1st phase in developing a “feasibility plan” for Green Energy Projects.
Ms. Reiter reported that the SCEDC has pulled together officials from Harris, Washington, & Woodville Townships, The Village of Elmore, and Ottawa/Sandusky County Commissioners to prepare for the proposed industrial development at the Elmore I 80/90 Exchange. It is hopeful that a mutual agreement will be reached so that all parties can share in the revenues & expenses of a future industrial park development. This Joint Economic Development District (JEDD) agreement could create many new jobs.
CORRESPONDENCE- Mayor Harman read a request from Alberta Hunt, the National Multiple Sclerosis Societies Bike Tour Director, to use the Veterans Memorial Park as a rest stop for the Annual Bike-to-the Bay. The event is being held on June 27 and 28. The stop in Woodville is scheduled for 7:30am- Noon on the 28th. Tate made a motion to allow the use of the Park for the rest stop on June 28th, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Hathaway, Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
Mayor Harman read an information letter from Time Warner Cable. This letter was an update on recent channel moves. A variety of channels have been added to the HD channels. Runion reported that another resident had complained about the rising costs of the Cablevision and the elimination of many of the channels. Residents are urged to contact Time Warner direct with their concerns.
Mayor Harman reported that the Sandusky County Emergency Management Agency is looking for volunteers to help update the Mitigation Plan for Natural Disasters. If anyone is interested in volunteering please RSVP by March 30.
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ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported that the committee met on February 28 and discussed the Administrator contract/job description, the Administrative Assistant job description. The committee also reviewed the applications for the part-time position and the water operator. Bob Rickard will begin interviews this week for the part-time position.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway reported that the Safe Routes to School grant program is advancing. The Village will be receiving $250,000.00 to provide sidewalks through out the entire Village. This money must be to establish new sidewalks, not to repair sidewalks.
Hathaway presented the drawings from the original design plan of the Utilities building on Lime Road. The original drawing had additional office space located off the back part of the existing office area. Adding on to that area would be more feasible since it was a part of the original design. Poggemeyer will have to be consulted to make sure that the space will not create any additional requirements such as a sprinkler system or a firewall.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner –No Report
FINANCE – Tracy questioned Rickard about the amount of the Lawn Art invoice, and inquired if we could do this treatment ourselves. Rickard responded that they service all of the Parks and the Town Hall 3 times a season. Rickard also informed Council that we do not own the proper equipment to do the treatments.
Tracy questioned the need to purchase hard hats with flag decals, and requested that Rickard be more conscientious of costs in the future.
Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1466 in the amount of $48,937.77. Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Hathaway, Riffle, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter reported that the Tree Committee meeting is March 10 at 7pm.

Porter informed Council that he will not be able to attend the April 27th meeting or the June 8th meeting. 
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· The 2007 & 2008 OSS Funding – Picnic Tables, lifeguard chairs, and the mulch are all in and are being stored until the pool opens.
· STAG Funding – Letters of support have been secured and Poggemeyer will submit the letters with the application.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR-CONTINUED: 
· The NatureWorks grant 2008- Since the Village had previously agreed to accept a reduced amount from this grant; it has increased the amount of the Villages responsibility by $1,864.00. Tracy made a motion to approve the additional $1,864.00, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Riffle, Hathaway, Porter, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
· Well #8- All samples have come back positive for TC’s. We are now consulting with Jackson & Son to look at this well.
· The cost for the pool filter drain covers is $2,514.00 which is under the previously approved amount of $2,600.00.

· We received a contract from Poggemeyer on the development of a New Well Field. This contract is in review with the Public Works & Maintenance committee.

· An interview has been set for March 14th at 9:00 am with Don Johnson for the Water Operator position.

POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Whitehead presented the February monthly report.
Chief Whitehead reported that the application through the Ohio Department of Public Safety to receive new computers at no cost to the Village was accepted. Three brand new lap top computers were received. Chief Whitehead will apply for a generator through the same program.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinance for Council’s consideration:
 
ORDINANCE #7-2009- AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR AND CLERK-TREASURER TO ENTER INTO CONTRACT WITH NESCO INC. FOR THE PURPOSE OF PURCHASING A 2004 FORD DIGGER DERRICK TRUCK.  Hathaway made a motion to suspend the rules, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Hathaway, Riffle, Porter, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  Hathaway made a motion to adopt Ordinance #7-2009, Riffle second. VOTE- Yeas- Hathaway, Riffle, Porter, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
 Runion requested permission to attend the 10th Annual Auditor of State Conference in Columbus on April 23 and 24. Tate made a motion to allow Runion to attend the Conference, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Hathaway, Porter, and Tracy. Nays-None MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
The Solicitor, Bob Kuhlman commented on the motion made at the last Council meeting in which the Village is to assume responsibility for the private storm sewers with in the Village easement. Kuhlman informed Council that since there has been no dedication of the easements, they are private, and therefore should not be the Villages responsibility. Due the absence of Council member Judy Karchner, it was tabled for future review.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:26p.m.
__________________________                                   ________________________

Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                Mayor Richard A. Harman                      
